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This report documents the significant issues ascertained within the 12 present transmitter areas The 
University of North Carolina Center for Public Television for the period October, November, December 
2015. 
 
Background 
 
The Federal Communications Commission (FCC) requires that each licensee ascertain the significant issues 
within its community each quarter in a manner it deems most effective. 
 
The information extracted is used for research and planning by the program and production departments of 
The Center.  Provided in this report is a list of programs broadcast which represent the most significant 
treatment of the enumerated community issues.   
 
Quarterly reports are maintained and filed with each licensee's public file.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA 
CENTER FOR PUBLIC TELEVISION 

 
QUARTERLY ISSUES/PROGRAMS LIST 

FOR THE PERIOD OCTOBER, NOVEMBER, DECEMBER 2015 
 

STATEWIDE LIST OF MOST SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
 
 
AGING     Financing retirement  
 
CRIME/LEGAL ISSUES/ 
LAW ENFORCEMENT Mass shootings, gun violence and control, domestic violence, 

police/community relations, consumer protection 
 
ECONOMY The state of the economy, financial security, economic 

development and developing new industries, tourism  
 
EDUCATION Quality public education, funding education, Common Core, 

teacher shortage, financing education 
 
EMPLOYMENT Job creation and training, unemployment, wages    
 
ENVIRONMENT Solid waste disposal, air and water quality, coastal protection, 

fracking, alternative energy sources, excessive rain and flooding 
     
HEALTH/HEALTH CARE Mental health, healthy lifestyle, cost of health care, Affordable Care 

Act 
 
HOUSING Affordable housing, homelessness 
 
LOCAL AND NATIONAL  
POLITICS/ GOVERNMENT   Zoning, annexation & incorporation, terrorism, presidential 

candidates’ rhetoric, improved infrastructure 
 
MINORITIES/CIVIL RIGHTS Race relations, race relations between police and citizens, 

immigration policies 
        
MILITARY Services for military personnel and veterans, international 

deployment  
 
POVERTY/HUNGER Food insecurity, childhood poverty, economic mobility 
  
TRANSPORTATION   Road and bridge construction & maintenance, traffic   
     congestion, highway construction, light rail construction 
 
 
 
 



Quarterly Issues/Program List 
For the Period October, November, December 2015 

 
 
 
1. CRIME/LEGAL ISSUES/LAW ENFORCEMENT 
 

PBS Newshour      Airdate:   10/01/15  
        Airtime:   6:00 p.m.   
        Format:    News 
 
After a report on the mass shooting at Umpqua Community College in Roseburg, Oregon, Judy Woodruff 
examined how campuses try to prevent attacks with S. Daniel Carter, director of 32 National Campus Safety 
Initiative.  
 
 

PBS Newshour      Airdate:  10/02/15     
       Airtime:   6:00 p.m.  
       Format:   News 
    
The violence in Oregon is one of nearly a thousand mass shootings to have taken place since the Newtown 
shooting in 2009. For all of the discussion of what can be done to prevent future tragedies, little has 
changed. What can be done to stop the violence? Judy Woodruff talked with Todd Clear of the Rutgers 
School of Criminal Justice and Jeffrey Swanson of Duke University. 
        
. 

PBS Newshour      Airdate:   10/08/15 
        Airtime:   6:00 p.m.   
        Format:    News 
 
As attorney general, Loretta Lynch leads the Justice Department amid a spike in violent crime in several 
major U.S. cities, as well as national outcry over police-involved shootings. Gwen Ifill sat down with Lynch 
to discuss better transparency on law enforcement data, finding solutions for reducing mass incarceration 
and the national conversation about race and police-involved shootings. 
 
 
 

PBS Newshour      Airdate:   11/25/15 
        Airtime:   6:00 p.m.   
        Format:    News 
 
Police Officer Jason Van Dyke’s arrest for first-degree murder is just the latest in a series of controversial 
cases where officers have used extreme force against civilians. For some perspective on the situation, Judy 
Woodruff spoke to David Klinger of the University of Missouri-St. Louis, Jamie Kalven of Invisible 
Institute and Mark Konkol of DNAinfo Chicago. 
 
 
 
 
 



PBS Newshour      Airdate:   10/21/2015 
        Airtime:   6:00 p.m.   
        Format:    News    
  
More than 130 law enforcement officials from around the country have gathered in Washington to push for 
reform. Chicago Police Department Superintendent Garry McCarthy and Benjamin David, district attorney 
from New Hanover and Pender Counties in North Carolina, talk with Judy Woodruff about whether there are 
better strategies for dealing with non-violent offenders. 
 
 
     
2. ECONOMY 

 
 

Charlie Rose      Airdate: 11/14/2015 
        Airtime: 12:00 a.m. 
        Format:  Discussion 
 
Rose talked with Klaus Schwab, founder and executive chairman of the World Economic Forum, whose 
January gathering will focus on mastering the fourth industrial revolution--a period of digital transformation-
-and its impact on economies, societies, and human behavior. 
 
 
 
3. EDUCATION 

 
North Carolina Now     Airdate:  11/30/2015 

        Airtime:  7:30 p.m. 
        Format:   Public Affairs 

The Distinguished Leadership in Practice program, developed by the NC Principals & Assistant Principals' 
Association in partnership with the NC Dept. of Public Instruction, provides leadership 
development for school principals who are working to create high achievement at every level of their 
schools. Heather Burgiss showed how the program gives educators across the state new tools for success. 

 
PBS Newshour      Airdate:  10/07/15 

       Airtime:  6:00 p.m. 
       Format:  News 
  
 
Bill and Melinda Gates, two of the world’s leading philanthropists, sat down with Gwen Ifill in Seattle to 
discuss their efforts to support education reform and the political battles over the Common Core standards. 
             
  
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
4. EMPLOYMENT 
 
            

     PBS Newshour      Airdate:  11/10/2015     
       Airtime:  6:00 p.m. 

       Format:   News 
 
Thousands of workers walked off the job in as many as 270 cities in a push to increase the federal minimum 
wage to $15 an hour, up from $7.25. Gwen Ifill spoke to Alan Krueger of Princeton University, who 
believes that wages should be raised, but not so fast and not so high. 
 
 
 
5.       ENVIRONMENT 
 
    

North Carolina Now     Airdate:  11/10/2015   
        Airtime:  7:30 p.m. 
        Format:   Public Affairs 
 
Kelley McHenry provided this special series on our state's water supply. She visited a water treatment plant 
in Carrboro, North Carolina that is part of the Orange Water and Sewer Authority, or OWASA, to show all 
the steps in the process of delivering clean, safe drinking water to residents. She also took a closer look at 
the future of water infrastructure and the challenges our state faces in providing water treatment and 
upgrading aging pipes and equipment.  
 
 

North Carolina Now     Airdate:  12/14/2015   
        Airtime:  7:30 p.m. 
        Format:   Public Affairs 
 

Dr. Tom Linden explored the controversial natural gas drilling practice known as Fracking, generating 
electricity with woody biomass, the solar power industry in our state, & hybrid electric vehicles.  

 
 

North Carolina Now     Airdate:  11/18/2015   
        Airtime:  7:30 p.m. 
        Format:   Public Affairs 
 
Producer Kelly McHenry profiled Green Circle, an organization that collects used cooking oil and turns it 
into biodiesel.  The company partners with schools and gives a portion of the sales of biodiesel to schools.  
Those schools are also slated to use the biodiesel in their buses. \ 
 
 
 

 
 
 



North Carolina Now     Airdate:  10/21/2015   
        Airtime:  7:30 p.m. 
        Format:   Public Affairs 
 
Frank Graff looked at how North Carolina spends millions of dollars in sewage costs every year to treat the 
wastewater that is used in their factories. Recently, a biotech company in Franklin County decided to change 
that, by turning wastewater from their factory into energy.   

 
 
 
6. HEALTH/HEALTH CARE 
 

       PBS Newshour      Airdate:  11/27/2015   
       Airtime:  6:00 p.m. 

       Format:   News 
 
Can a cellphone reduce the amount of empathy we feel for each other? In her new book “Reclaiming 
Conversation,” author Sherry Turkle argues that technology is creating the illusion of togetherness, while 
reducing actual communication and connection. She joined Jeffrey Brown to discuss her ideas for increasing 
interaction, both using in technology and without. 
 
 
 

North Carolina Now     Airdate:  10/27/2015   
       Airtime:  7:30 p.m. 
       Format:  Public Affairs 

 
Jeff Smith visited Eastern North Carolina to learn how the ECU Obesity Clinic, MATCH, the Place of 
Possibilities, & a community health center are helping children & families lead healthier lives.  

 
 
 

North Carolina Now     Airdate:  10/20/2015 
   11/02/09/2015  

Airtime:   7:30 p.m. 
       Format:   Public Affairs 

Jeff Smith produced a series Healthy Kids, Healthy Lives which focuses on the issue of childhood obesity in 
our state & how it is diagnosed & treated. In October, Jeff Smith took a look at how obesity issues are being 
addressed by some communities in the western region of our state. In November, Jeff also took a look at 
several groups working to bring resources to communities to combat the issue. Jeff Smith continued his 
series on Healthy Kids, Healthy Lives with a look at how outdoor areas & green spaces are being developed 
across the state to get families moving. Plus he looked at how childhood obesity is being fought in rural 
areas of NC & where families in that part of the state can turn for help. He visited Kids Together Park in 
Cary and Munchkin Academy in Buxton.  

 

 



 
North Carolina Now     Airdate:  12/29/2015   
       Airtime:  7:30 p.m. 

        Format:  Public Affairs 
 
Kelley McHenry produced a three part series on heart disease and discovers how attitudes towards nutrition, 
cholesterol and statins are changing. 
 
Heart Disease Pt. 1--Kelley learned that some medical experts are switching their views on the 
illness and nutrition.  The conventional wisdom of eating a low-fat, high carbohydrate diet is now being 
challenged.  Saturated fat, once considered as negative nutrition is now being looked upon as positive.   
 
Heart Disease Pt. 2-- Kelley focused on cholesterol, considered one of the most critical substances in our 
bodies.  She presents new research that indicates that sugar, instead of cholesterol could be a major factor in 
developing heart damage.   
 
Heart Disease Pt. 3--Kelley examined the controversial issue of who should take statins to reduce the risks 
of heart attack or stroke.  Recently, the guidelines for taking statins have been rewritten by a panel 
of heart specialists, which has raised concerns from many top health experts.  
 
 
 
7. LOCAL AND NATIONAL  

POLITICS/GOVERNMENT  
 
PBS Newshour       Airdate:  11/30/2015   
       Airtime:  6:00 p.m. 

       Format:   News 
 
Some of the presidential candidates have been playing with the truth on the campaign trail. Political director 
Lisa Desjardins took a look at some questionable comments, while Amy Walter of The Cook Political 
Report and Tamara Keith of NPR joined Gwen Ifill to examine why candidates are emboldened to defy fact-
checkers. 
 
 
    Charlie Rose      Airdate  11/17/2015   
        Airtime: 12:00 a.m. 
        Format:  Discussion 
 
An analysis of the terrorist attacks on Paris with Roger Cohen of The New York Times; Matt Olsen, former 
director of the National Counterterrorism Center; author Bernard-Henri Lévy; and Michael Weiss, senior 
editor at The Daily Beast and co-author of ISIS: Inside the Army of Terror. 
 
 

PBS Newshour       Airdate:  11/16/2015   
       Airtime:  6:00 p.m. 

       Format:   News 
 
From the campaign trail to the halls of Congress, leaders weighed in on the fallout of the Paris attacks. Gwen 
Ifill spoke to Amy Walter of the Cook Political Report and Tamara Keith of NPR about how responses to 



the tragedy are playing out in the presidential race, calls from some lawmakers to change U.S. policy toward 
Syrian immigrants, as well as takeaways from the Democratic debate. 
 
 
 
8. MINORITIES/CIVIL RIGHTS 

 
 

PBS Newshour       Airdate:  10/09/15   
       Airtime:  6:00 p.m. 

       Format:   News 
 
Discussions of race can cause anxiety and tension, but that doesn’t mean we should stop trying to engage in 
productive dialogue. Special correspondent Charlayne Hunter-Gault talked to Linda Tropp of the University 
of Massachusetts Amherst about how we can improve understanding. 
 
 

Tavis Smiley       Airdate:  10/16/2015   
       Airtime:  1:00 a.m. 

       Format:   Discussion 
 
The antiracist essayist weighed in on the income inequality issues highlighted in his new book, Under the 
Affluence. 
 
 
 

PBS Newshour       Airdate:  11/19/2015   
       Airtime:  6:00 p.m. 

       Format:   News 
 
The House overwhelmingly passed the American SAFE Act, which would likely force a pause on Syrian 
and Iraqi refugees by enforcing strict vetting. Meanwhile, some local governments have said they don't want 
Syrians fleeing war in their communities. Political director Lisa Desjardins reported and Judy Woodruff got 
views from Rep. Gerry Connolly, D-Va., and Erol Kekic of Church World Service. 
 
 

PBS Newshour       Airdate:  11/17/2015   
       Airtime:  6:00 p.m. 

       Format:   News 
 
Republican candidates and lawmakers have expressed concerns about the United States accepting Syrian 
refugees in the days since Friday’s terror attacks on Paris. More than two dozen governors now say they 
oppose President Obama's plan to welcome 10,000 more Syrian refugees by next fall. Political director Lisa 
Desjardins reported. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



9. MILITARY 
 

PBS Newshour       Airdate:  10/06/15   
       Airtime:  6:00 p.m. 

       Format:   News 
        

With a surge by the Taliban and the Islamic State's entry into Afghanistan, does the future role of the U.S. 
military in that country need to evolve? Judy Woodruff talked to Scott Smith of the United States Institute of 
Peace and retired Lt. Gen. David Barno, former commander of Coalition Forces in Afghanistan, about 
keeping troops on the ground and the strike on Doctors Without Borders. 
 

  
         

10.  POVERTY/HUNGER 
 

North Carolina Now     Airdate:  10/26/2015   
       Airtime:  7:30 p.m. 
       Format:  Public Affairs 

1 in 5 children goes hungry in our state, & in some areas 1 in 3 children are food insecure. Heather Burgiss 
visited the food banks of Eastern & Western North Carolina, as well as several regional organizations, to 
learn what programs are in place to help children & families in need. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



WUNM-TV  JACKSONVILLE  CHANNEL 19 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 

 
FOR THE PERIOD OCTOBER 1, 2015 – DECEMBER 31, 2015 

 
The licensee in the WUNM-TV area has identified the following significant issues during the past three 
months of the licensing year: 
 
CRIME/LEGAL ISSUES/LAW ENFORCEMENT 
    Consumer protection, crime, police/community relations, animal abuse, gun violence and control, mass 
shootings 
 
ECONOMY 
    Financial security, tourism, state of the economy, southern flounder regulation, economic development 
and developing new industries 
 
 EDUCATION 
   Quality public education, funding education, teacher shortage 
 
EMPLOYMENT 
   Unemployment, job creation and training, wages 
 
ENVIRONMENT 
    Solid waste disposal, air and water quality, beach nourishment project, dredging and shoreline protection, 
sandbag revetment, excessive rain and flooding 
 
HEALTH/HEALTH CARE 
   Healthy lifestyle, Affordable Care Act 
 
HOUSING 
   Homelessness, affordable housing 
 
LOCAL AND NATIONAL POLITICS/GOVERNMENT 
   Zoning, annexation, & incorporation, planned growth and development, rezoning, FEMA denial of 
disaster regulation, Swansboro transition to county fire department 
 
MILITARY 
   Cherry Point F-35 facility, veteran unemployment, base access program, international deployment, 
services for military personnel and veterans 
 
MINORITIES/CIVIL RIGHTS 
   Race relations between police officers and citizens 
 
POVERTY/HUNGER 
   Food insecurity, childhood poverty, economic mobility 
 
TRANSPORTATION 
   Road and bridge construction and maintenance, traffic, bridge replacement, ferry tolls, highway funding  


